
     
             

     
 

                 
                   

                 
 
 

                           
                           

 
   

 
               

 
        

 
                   

   
 

               
 

                     
           

 
   
                       

 
                   

         
 
                   

 
       

                         
 

               
 

      
                        

                                  
   

 
                     

                          

City of Hawthorne
 
Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission
 

March 6, 2018
 

LET THE RECORD SHOW PURSANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 
54954.2 THIS AGENDA WAS POSTED ON THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
BULLETIN BOARD AT 9:00 AM THURSDAY MARCH 29, 2018. 

The Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission meeting was called to order by
 
Chairman Huhn @ 6:00 pm in the City Council Chamber of Hawthorne City Hall.
 

Roll Call:
 

Present: Commissioner Bowie, Marquez, Plascencia and Chairman Huhn.
 

Excused: Commissioner Balboa, Posey
 

Also Present: Von Norris, Community Services Manager and Kywanna Bowie,
 
Recreation Supervisor.
 

The flag salute was led by Commission Bowie.
 

Minutes of January 2, 2018 were approved. Motion made by Commissioner
 
Balboa and seconded by Commissioner Marquez.
 

Written Communications:
 
A.	 There were no City Council Minutes to present at this time. 

B.	 The Commission reviewed the Memorial & Sports Center Calendars 
for the month of March. 

C.	 The maintenance report was also reviewed by the Commissioners. 

Parks & Recreation Foundation:
 
The Foundation is currently working on the Golf Tournament on April 16, 2018.
 

There was no Oral Communications at this time.
 

Manager’s Report –
 
Hawthorne Pool is going well. We recently changed the morning Lap Swimming
 
Hours from 6:00 am to 5:30 am. We are also in the process of installing a new
 
cash register.
 

Hawthorne Memorial Center has purchased three new floor machines and the 
floors look great. We are on our last phase of replacing the faucets. 



                          
                          
                              

 
                          

                               
                    

         
 

                               
                 

 
                              
                           
   

 
                   

                       
 

   
                           
                     

 
   

 
                           

 
 

                   
                       

        
 

                         
                           
         

 
 

       
   

 

Sports Center parking lot should be open as of Saturday. Bartel’s should be
 
back as of this Saturday. L.A. Galaxy changed the windscreens on the Futsal
 
Courts at Memorial Park. If you get a chance drive by and check it out.
 

Homeless Task Force ­ City of Hawthorne received a grant for $30,000. A
 
portion of that money will go towards the consultant we hired to help out with the
 
homeless situation Hawthorne has. There will be a Homeless Community
 
Meeting on March 27, 2018.
 

Dodger RBI League – The City of Hawthorne will be offering T­Ball & 5 Pitch in
 
Hawthorne at Holly Park and also Jim Thorpe Park.
 

Tree Ordinance – The City of Hawthorne is in need a tree ordinance. Bill Gerten,
 
Park Maintenance Supervisor and I will be meeting regularly to help put that into
 
place.
 

Resignation Sports Specialist ­ The current Recreation Specialist has resigned
 
we will be interviewing for that position in the next two weeks.
 

Upcoming Events:
 
We will be having a Bunny Breakfast with Kiwanis Club of Hawthorne on March
 
24, 2018. Please stop by and enjoy a pancake breakfast.
 

Commissioners Comments:
 

Commissioner Plascencia is working with an Artist to paint a mural at Jim Thorpe
 
Park.
 

Commissioner Marquez wanted to inform the Commission that North Hawthorne
 
Homeowners Association will be having an Easter Egg Hunt at Eucalyptus Park
 
on March 24, 2018.
 

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Huhn @ 7:00 pm. The next regular
 
scheduled meeting is Tuesday, April 3, 2018 at 6:00 pm in the City Council
 
Chambers of Hawthorne City Hall.
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by,
 
Kywanna Bowie
 


